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Report on the meeting of the 
Education and Welfare Committee held on 13 November 2020 

 
(1) The Committee discussed the following: 

 
(i) the reply of the Education Bureau (EDB) to the question on “School 

Places of Hong Kong Baptist University Affiliated School Wong Kam 
Fai Secondary and Primary School”; and 
 

(ii) the replies of the EDB, the English Schools Foundation, the International 
Christian School, the Chinese University of Hong Kong, the College of 
International Education of the Hong Kong Baptist University, the Hang 
Seng University of Hong Kong, the Hong Kong College of Technology, 
the HKCT Adult Education Centre and the Vocational Training Council 
to the question on the “Collection of Tuition Fees during the Epidemic 
Outbreak by the Post-secondary Institutions and Private Schools in Sha 
Tin”. 

 
(2) The Committee noted the “Number of Children Referred to Public Sector 

Primary and Secondary Schools in Sha Tin District Provided by the Education 
Bureau”. 
 

(3) The Chairman decided that:  
 

(i) arrangement would be made later in respect of “Traffic Congestion at 
Shek Mun Interchange after Class Resumption”; and 
 

(ii) the question on the “Academic Structures and Transport Arrangements 
for Students of DSS Schools and Private Schools in Sha Tin” would be 
postponed to the next meeting for discussion. 
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